
 

VILLAGE OF PEMBERVILLE 
COUNCIL MEETING 

October 1, 2013 
 

Mayor Bowman opened the October 1, 2013 meeting at 7:00pm with a prayer and led those 
present in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Roll Call:  Present at the regular meeting of council was Campbell, Bockbrader, Cox, Long, 
Rothenbuhler, and Schuerman. Others present were Harold Brown – Sentinel Tribune, Ed 
Wozniak, Nicole Long, Russ Eby, Vic Schuerman, Solicitor Marsh, Police Chief Darling, and 
the clerk.  
 
Minutes: Rothenbuhler moved and Schuerman seconded to approve the September 17, 
2013 regular meeting minutes. Motion passed unanimously.   
 
Treasurer’s Report: Long made a motion to approve payment of bills in the amount of 
$1,431.78 and Rothenbuhler seconded. The motion passed unanimously.  
 
Mayor: 
Mayor Bowman explained to council that Village of Pemberville did not score in the top 1/3 for 
the Issue I grant process and therefore the will probably not receive the funding this year. 
Campbell asked for better communication of meeting times and dates in the future. Council 
discussed options on how to proceed. 
 
Mayor Bowman distributed a list of overstocked concession supplies available for sale. 
 
Campbell: 
Brush pick up is scheduled for the week of October 7, 2013. All brush should be curb side by 
7am on October 7. The final brush pick up is scheduled for December 2 if there is no snow. 
 
Leaf pick up is tentatively scheduled to start on October 21.  
 
Bockbrader: 
Bockbrader asked if there will be a Safety meeting. Mayor Bowman scheduled one tentatively 
for Wednesday, October 9 at 3:30pm. 
 
Cox: 
Tree Commission would like to transplant the trees in the Sycamore Street right-a-way. Cox 
moved to hire Windbreaker not to exceed $1600 to transplant the trees. Campbell seconded 
the motion. Roll call: Cox-yes, Campbell-yes, Long-yes, Rothenbuhler-abstained, 
Schuerman-yes, Bockbrader-yes. 
 
Cox informed council that the Tree Commission plans to replace the large pine tree in front of 
the Town Hall next year. 
 
Finance Commission will meet next Tuesday at 6pm. 
 
Long: 
BPA met last night the new well is scheduled to begin being dug the week of October 6. 
The BPA continues with the valve replacement and planning. 



 

 
Long distributed an automatic lock quote for the public restrooms. The quote did not include 
the electrical work. There was discussion on what additional work would be needed. The park 
restrooms were discussed as well.  
 
Long explained Woodlane will be out to Village to perform an assessment and provide a 
Quote for cleaning services for Village Town Hall, Police Station, and Public Restrooms. 
 
Other: 
Cox thanked Sarah Dyer for her work in the records room cleaning and organizing the area. 
 
The Police report for 9/18/13 – 10/1/13 was distributed. 
 
Mayor Bowman adjourned the meeting at 7:35pm. 


